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Dates for your Diary 

February 

Tuesday 4th February 

Parish Council meeting 

 

Thursday 13th February 

W.I . Meeting 

 

Monday 17th February 

Knit and Knatter group  

 

Thursday 20th February 

St. Faithôs SC Coffee Morning 

 

March 

Tuesday 3rd March 

Parish Council meeting 

 

Friday 6th March  

Oil Club Order Point  

 

Saturday 7th March 

Kilsby Pre-school Quiz 

 

Thursday 12th March 

W.I. Meeting 

 

Saturday 14th March 

Village Hall cinema 

 

Monday 16th March 

Knit and Knatter group  

Good Neighbours Meal 

 

Thursday 19th March 

History Society Talk 

 

Saturday 21st March 

Litterpick  

WI stall selling  Mothersô Day 

flowers 

 

Sunday 22nd March 

Mothering Sunday 

 

Friday 27th March 

Rag Bag Collection 

 

Saturday 28th March 

St. Faithôs SC Quiz 

 

Sunday 29th March 

British Summer Time begins 

Clocks go forward 

 

April (early notice) 

Wednesday 8th April 

Closing date for grant applications 

 

Tuesday 21st April 

Annual Parish Meeting 

   Kilsby Kronickle 
This time we bring details of this yearôs application process for grants from 

Daintree Wind Farm Ltd. under the Community Benefit Scheme, which provides 

up to £6000 annually for community projects in Kilsby. So if your group or 

organisation has a project which meets the criteria start the application now. 

 

Elsewhere comes news of progress with the Heritage Board Project, which has 

been awarded a Heritage Lottery grant.   It is hoped to install the boards around 

the village this spring.  It is good to see also that the Kilsby Good Neighbours 

Scheme now has a coordinator and is launching its work with a Good Neighbours 

meal on 16th March.  We wish every success to this very worthwhile project. 

 

There will be an election for the Parish Council in May and although the current 

Council now has its full number of councillors, with Howard Gibbs having 

recently been co-opted onto it, new people who may wish to stand at the election 

are being invited to contact the Clerk. If you think you would like to contribute to 

the village in this way please do consider standing. 

 

The Parish Council has been told by Daventry Planning that we must change the 

signage on our telephone box, which is Grade II Listed.  At present some of the 

signage says ôDefibrillatorô and the Conservation Officer wants this changed back 

to óTelephoneô. The Parish Clerk is asking for residentsô views on this. Given 

there is no longer a telephone in the box and that someoneôs life may well depend 

on the location of the defibrillator being easily identified in an emergency, we 

feel that such a change is both unnecessary and very undesirable.   But please let 

the Clerk know what you think.  More information is on page 3. 

 

Elsewhere in the magazine there is news of the usual round of social and fund 

raising events, including two separate quizzes in March, the return of the Village 

Hall cinema, a coffee morning, and Knit and Knatter groups.   The Pre-school are 

holding another fund-raising Rag Bag Collection, and there is to be another of the 

annual Litterpicks, which we hope will be very well supported as it makes such a 

difference to the appearance of the village.  You could also help to make the 

village look nice by joining the mowing rota for the churchyard. Finally, the 

Council is looking for ways for the village to celebrate the 75th anniversary of 

VE Day in May, so please let them have your ideas. 

 

We hope you find lots in this edition to interest and inspire you to get involved.. 
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KILSBY PARISH COUNCIL 
(From Clare Valentine  Clerk & RFO to the Parish 
Council, parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk) 
 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
Happy New Year. 
 
Parish Council Notice of new meeting dates 
Due to the 7th May, 2020 Parish Council Elections we 
must change the dates of our May and June 
meetings in 2020 from the 1st Tuesday of the month. 
  
The proposed dates (to be verified at our 4th February 
2020 meeting) are: 
 
Tuesday 26th May, 2020 ï Kilsby Parish Council 
Annual Meeting (new Council will be formed and 
Chairman elected). 
 
Tuesday 16th June, 2020 ï Kilsby Parish Council 
Ordinary Meeting.  
 
The Annual Parish Meeting this year is proposed to 
be on Tuesday 21st April, 2020 (7.00 pm - 8.00 pm).  
This is a non-political meeting for parishioners. We 
invite village organisations to attend to share news 
about their groups and projects. More details will 
follow on www.kilsbyvillage.co.uk and our Facebook 
page. 
 
If you are willing to stand as a Parish Councillor at the 
7

th
 May, 2020 elections please contact the Clerk to 

express interest. You will be supported in the 
process.  
 
New Councillor 
We wish to welcome our eleventh member to the 
team, Councillor Howard Gibbs.  Howard is already 
the village Highways Warden and was co-opted at 
our December 2019 meeting.  Welcome Howard. 
 
New Play Equipment 
Kilsby Parish Council, on behalf of the Kilsby 
Recreation Ground Charity, has successfully applied 
for a grant from Daventry District Council Community 
Grants S106 for play equipment totalling £14,229.80.  
We are pleased to let you know that the play 
equipment is scheduled for installation towards the 
end of March 2020.  The installation will take 
approximately one week and part of the Recreation 
Ground where the work is to be carried out will be 
temporarily and securely closed. 
  
Heritage Project 
The Parish Council has applied for a DDC Section 
106 amenity space grant for £1,250.00 to go towards 
the costs of our heritage project. Hopefully, towards 
the end of February 2020 we will hear if we have 
been successful.  
 
 

 

As part of this fund raising we have also received 
confirmation that our National Lottery Heritage Fund 
application for £7,500.00 has been successful. A 
donation from a resident has also been pledged 
towards one of the information boards. The nine 
information history boards will be sited around 
Kilsby Village. The working group has submitted a 
separate update on this project covering the 
proposed positions of the boards. This is on page 
14 of this magazine.  Do please read it. 
 
K6 Telephone Kiosk, Kilsby ï located at Main 
Road, Kilsby 
We have received an email from Daventry District 
Council Conservation/Planning Department telling 
us that the ódefibrillatorô signage at the top of  our 
Grade II red telephone box must be changed back 
to its original ótelephoneô signage.  
 
They have advised óéIt is a very simple, functional 
structure; its historic use as a communal telephone 
box is integral to its character and appearance, and 
therefore, we feel that the change to the signage - 
changing the traditional ótelephoneô sign to a modern 
ódefibrillatorô sign, is not appropriate. We would 
prefer that all of the Grade II Listed Telephone 
Boxes in the district retain their traditional exterior 
appearanceô.  
 
We can apply for listed building consent for the 
signage alternation to ódefibrillatorô but the officer 
has advised it is likely to be refused.  We have been 
invited to make comments to Daventry District 
Council and Kilsby Parish Council would very much 
like to hear your thoughts.  Please write to/email the 
Clerk. 
  
Tree Survey 
A tree survey has just been completed for the Parish 
Council.  A copy of the tree survey report can be 
found on our website. 
 
We are currently seeking quotes for work to trees 
identified in the 6 to 12 month categories of the 
survey with hope to complete work soon.  
 
We are also seeking quotes to attend to overgrown 
vegetation within Butts Lane (EW13). On advice 
from experts we may have to tackle the lane in 
stages according to priority and as an ongoing 
project. The aim is to improve the footpath.  
 
Work to the Cemetery, including hedges, trees and 
levelling of a numbers of graves, is being looked 
into as are other areas around the village.  
 
Speed reduction 
We previously reported that the speed review panel 
was looking at our request to revise the speed limit 
on the A361 from the existing start of the 30 mph 
limit (coming from the Ashby St Ledgers direction) to 
  
     (Cont. on page 4) 

mailto:parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk
http://www.kilsbyvillage.co.uk
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Report by Councillor Clive 
Thompson  
(Tel: 07769 586980) 
 
Crime and Policing  
Since the last edition of the KK there has been a 
good deal of commentary on vehicle crime in the 
area, particularly regarding thefts from vehicles and 
interference to vehicles.  Kilsby crimes circulated by 
the police via the Neighbourhood Watch email alerts 
in the period are: 
¶ Overnight on Tuesday 10th December, one 

van was broken into and tools stolen, and 
another was damaged but nothing stolen. 

¶ Overnight on Tuesday 7th January, a car had 
its number plates stolen and wing mirrors 
broken, and a van was damaged but nothing 
taken. 

Other villages in the area have experienced similar 
activity. 
 
Iôm aware of reports on social media of other 
instances of vehicle crime which havenôt appeared 
on the NHW alert system. This means either that the 
crime was reported and the police have no need of 
additional information (ie theyôve solved it), or it 
wasnôt reported to the police in the first place. If you 
have been the victim of a crime you may not 
consider it worth reporting to the police on the basis 
that they are busy or will ñdo nothingò. However, if 
the police donôt know about it they canôt build up a 
picture of the activity to assist in their investigations. 
Although you may not get an instant result in the 
form of an arrest, it may well make a difference in the 
longer term. Not only that, your insurer may require a 
crime number. 
 
Call 101 to report a crime which has already 
occurred, or 999 if you see a crime in progress or if 
life is in danger. 
 
At a recent regular Councillor meeting with Stephen 
Mold, Police Commissioner for Northamptonshire, 
Stephen outlined a draft proposal for the installation 
of Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) 
cameras throughout the county. This would be in 
conjunction with local councils, and there will be an 
associated cost, but it may be an effective means to 
mitigate the kind of crime we have recently 
experienced. Your Parish Council is awaiting further 
information on this. 
 
Daventry District Neighbourhood Police Team 
It has been announced that Sgt Sam Dobbs is 
stepping down as Daventry District Neighbourhood 
Policing Sergeant at the end of February to take up a 
position at Police Headquarters. He will be replaced, 
initially at least, by Sgt Simon Pinchin. 
 
Our Area PCSOs Craig Egdell and Tara Cooksammy 
remain in post.  
     (Cont. on page 5) 

 

(Cont. From page 3) 
 

40 mph and then starting the 30 mph limit at the M45 
Bridge.  The Panel is chaired by Northamptonshire 
Highways Road Safety Manager and consists of 
safety engineers, road safety practitioners and the 
Senior Traffic Management Officer for 
Northamptonshire Police who has delegated 
authority from the Chief Constable in speed limit 
consultations.   
 
The Panel supported the revision, considering that 
the current 30 mph restriction starts so far out of the 
main residential section of the village there is no 
realistic prospect of compliance until a driver gets 
further into the village.  The request, legal process 
and completing the review mean the amended 
restrictions will not be introduced until the latter half 
of 2020. Now that the Panel has met, the request for 
Police speed checks in the village along the A361 is 
again being reviewed. 
 
Houlton 
We have been informed that The Transforming Lives 
Educational Trust has drafted the Admissions Policy 
for Houlton School in accordance with the school's 
funding agreement parameters.  The policy is 
currently being reviewed by DfE consultants. They 
anticipate that the policy will be made available for 
public consultation early in the New Year, and 
encourage Kilsby Parish Council, along with all other 
stakeholders, to provide them with comments. 
 
Finances 
Parish Council Village grants have been approved to 
the following organisations: 
 
¶ Kilsby Pre-school, £199.98 for IT Equipment 

for learning and development; 
¶ Kilsby Playgroup (Playtime), £374.00 for a 

playball kit. 
 

We also continue to support Kilsby Youth Club. 
 
The Parish Precept for 2020/2021 is £44,650. This is 
a reduction of 4.9% on the 2019/2020 precept. 
Budget information for 2020/2021 can be found on 
our website and on the village notice board in Essen 
Lane. 
 
The Parish Council mowing contract for 2020/2022, 
which includes verges, the Recreation Ground and 
the Cemetery has been awarded to Daventry Norse 
Ltd. who are looking forward to starting with us. They 
will understandably need a period of settling in and 
to become familiar with the whole village mowing 
plan; itôs a big area. However, they are well prepared 
and equipped for the task! 
 
VE Day Anniversary 
We are interested to hear any ideas or plans you 
may have for the 75th Anniversary of VE Day which 
will be 8th- 10th May, 2020. All ideas most welcome. 
 
Kind regards, Clare 
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FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR CATHERINE LOMAX 
(Tel: 822483, 22 Daventry Road, Kilsby, CV23 8XF, clomax@daventrydc.gov.uk) 

(Cont. from page 4) 
 

Trial Urban Meadow Project 
Mother Nature has conspired against us and due to 
the wet weather weôve not been able to rotivate and 
sow wildflower seeds on the area of Malt Mill Green 
where the grass has been sprayed and killed off. 
Weôve now agreed that we will wait until late March, 
which will hopefully still allow time for a reasonable 
display in the summer. However the first season will 
require some management to ensure that unwanted 
weeds and grass do not re-establish themselves. If 
unwanted weed species emerge these will need 
removing either by hand or by carefully spot treating 
with a weedkiller. Weeds are more likely to show in 
the first year after sowing, but thereafter the 
wildflowers should become dominant. 
 
Towards the end of the summer most flowers will 
begin to die back and this is the time to make the 
óhay cutô. The area will want cutting down to around 
10 cm with the cuttings being left to dry on the 
surface for up to a week. This will allow the cut 
flowers to shed their seed. The cuttings  can then be 
raked up and removed. Iôm thinking that this would 
provide a great opportunity for the village community 
to get together for a worthwhile cause, so watch this 
space!  
 
Kind regards, Councillor Clive Thompson. 
 

 

First of all, a very Happy New Year to you all. 
 
With the general election in mid-December, then the 
Christmas/ New Year closure at DDC, there is little 
to report. Routine business continues as usual, 
even though some officers have been seconded to 
work on plans for the new unitary councils, which 
start operating in May 2021.  
 
The legislation to set up the new councils was 
delayed because of the general election, but I 
understand that it is now trundling through 
parliament. In May this year there will be elections 
for the Shadow Authority of West Northamptonshire. 
This body will be responsible for the details of how 
the new West Northamptonshire Council will work, 
its staffing, services and budget. As the new unitary 
authority will consist of Daventry District, South 
Northamptonshire, and Northampton Borough, I 
understand that there will be a total of 93 
councillors. This number will decrease after one 
year, when the unitary authority comes into being.  
 
The latest cost of setting up the new unitary councils 
is estimated at £43.5 million, and the annual savings 
at £85 million.   
 
 

Another election in May this year, of much more 
importance locally, is for the Parish Council. All 
Parish Councils in the county will be up for election, 
so now is the time for you to think about whether 
you have a contribution to make to the running of 
Kilsby. Have you the skills and ideas and energy to 
help the village continue to be the excellent 
community that it is?  Think about putting your name 
forward. 
 
I was interested to read an item in one of my papers 
last week. Several years ago applications for wind 
farms locally caused great controversy, and there 
were cries of ónot enough wind hereô, and other 
objections The item stated that at 7.00 pm on 
Saturday, 11th January, 34% of the UKôs electricity 
was being generated by wind.  With all our concerns 
about the warming of the planet from CO2 
emissions, I think itôs ócase madeô. 
 
Remember I can be contacted on any District 
Council matter. My details are at the head of this 
article and I will be pleased to hear from you, and 
particularly from new residents in our village. 
 
Catherine 

VILLAGE LITTER PICK 
(From Councillor Sarah Stainton, Tel:07590 460913) 
 
Help keep Kilsby tidy!  Stop the drop!  Our village 
litter pick will be taking place this year on Saturday 
21st March, meeting outside our Community Shop 
at 9.30 am. 
 
Bacon sandwiches will available beforehand to fuel 
up all our volunteers with a social drink for all 
participants in the Red Lion afterwards.   
 
All welcome! 
 
I would be grateful if you could let me know 
beforehand either by telephone on 07590 460913 or 
by email at sstainton@kilsbyvillage.co.uk so I can 
ascertain numbers for catering  

DACT MINI-BUS AVAILABLE 
FOR OUTINGS 
(From Reg Dunn, Tel:813079) 

 
If any village group needs a 15 seater bus for an 
outing, I can organise that for them from Daventry 
Area Community Transport (DACT). 
 
Just contact me on 01788 813079 or email  
regandvivdunn@btinternet.com for a quote. 

mailto:sstainton@kilsbyvillage.co.uk
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1st KILSBY GUIDES 
(From Joanna Carpenter, Tel: 07985 
797539) 
 
Happy New Year from the 1st Kilsby Guides!  
 
Thanks to the fabulous advert posted last time by 
the Kilsby Kronickle, Esther and I are delighted to 
have a new unit helper on board with us this term. 
The girls are busy setting out their Guiding plans for 
the year ahead.  
 
The girls finished last term by working on their 
Confectionary badges and some very successful 
Yule Logs were produced as well as a range of 
different sweets. 
 
Last year ended with a lot of excitement when the 
Kilsby Guides joined Father Christmas on his Rotary 
visit to the village. The girls did a fantastic and 
energetic job collecting money from the generous 
people of Kilsby. Weôre pleased to report that one of 
the charities benefitting from the funds is ourselves 
and we have been awarded £100 for our efforts. 
The fun continued the following night when we had 
our Christmas trip to Coventry to see óSleeping 
Beauty on Iceô at the Coventry Ice Arena. We all had 
a fabulous time and lots of snacks and hot 
chocolate were consumed!  
 
Our growing group is happy to welcome new girls 
aged 10-14 from Kilsby and the surrounding areas 
to join in the learning and laughter with us every 
Wednesday evening in term times from 7.00 pm ï 
8:30 pm.  
 

ST. FAITHôS SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
(From Margaret Dean, Tel: 822724) 
 
During 2019 we raised £1850.00 for church funds.  
Thanks to everyone who helped to organise and 
those who came along to the events during the year. 
 
Coffee Morning 
There will be a Coffee Morning in the Kilsby Room 
on Thursday 20th February from 10.30 am to 12.00 
noon.  £2.50 on the door.   There will be a raffle.  Do 
try and come.  We will look forward to seeing you. 
 
Quiz 
Our next Quiz is on Saturday 28th March, 7.00 pm 
for 7.30 pm.   Tickets are £10.00, to include supper.  
Bring your own drink and glasses.   Teams of 4-6.     
The quizzes are always popular so book early - it will 
be a good night.  

Kilsby History Society 
(From Diana Smith, Tel: 822197) 
 
Our March talk is on the history of the Rugby cement 
works.  
 
Our speaker is John Frearson, an ex-employee who 
rescued archive material from the works as it was 
about to be thrown away. 
 
The meeting is on Thursday March 19th at 7.30 pm, 
in the Kilsby Room. 
    

 
Admission £2 members         £3 non-members 

 
    Everyone is welcome 

 
FRANK ALMOND 

 
I would like to thank all those of you who have 
been such a support following the death of my 
husband, Frank.  
 
We are relative newcomers to the village but I felt 
such comfort from the kindness so many of you 
have shown since Frankôs death in December with 
very many lovely cards and offers of help.  
 
Thank you to all those who attended Frankôs 
funeral and particularly those who helped at the 
Village Hall, making it a very special occasion for 
his friends and family. 
 
Barbara  

 

KILSBY OIL CLUB 
 
The next order points for the Oil Club are: 
 
 Friday 6th March and Friday 8th May.    
 
We will be open to receive orders for nine days, 
closing a week on the Sunday following the 
announcement.  Members will be advised of the 
price and delivery dates when the buying process 
has been completed early the following week. 
 

Anyone interested in joining the Club, or helping out 
with the ordering process, should contact 
kilsbyoilclub@gmail.com 
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BARKING MAD  
Happy Dogs!  

Happy Holiday!  

Happy You! 

 

 
If you love dogs but canôt commit to the full time 
responsibility of having a dog of your own, or 
you have a very sociable dog who would enjoy a 
friend coming to stay for a sleepover or holiday 
cover, then contact Lin on 01788 422288 visit 
our website www.barkingmad.uk.com to find out 
more. 
 
"We enjoy looking after peopleôs dogs as it 
gives us pleasure to think they have come home 
from home.ò  Host Carol, Barking Mad Website 

WANTED ï MOWER MEN 
(AND WOMEN) 
 
Ever wondered who keeps the churchyard grounds 
looking tidy?   
 
Well itôs a small group of local volunteers and we 
would welcome some more. 
 
We split the ground into three sections - Hall Close, 
central and school side.  We have a rota running 
from April to November where people can choose 
which part they would like to cut on which day and 
how many times throughout the season. Some 
people volunteer just once, some up to five times. 
 
The mower and fuel are provided. 
 
If you could spare some time (it takes about 1½ 
hours) please contact:    
 
Ian Lee at "Verona",Chapel Street, Kilsby 
 
Tel: 01788 823022 
 

 

http://www.barkingmad.uk.com
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KILSBY GOOD NEIGHBOURS  
(From Karen Wyeth, 10 Boxwood Drive, karenKGN@hotmail.com) 

 

   
 

Do you know your next door neighbour?  Is there someone in your street that you could call on in an 
emergency?  If the answer is no, then youôre not alone.  According to recent polls, 73% of people in the UK 
donôt know their neighbours.  More than half a million people in the UK will often go up to a week without 
seeing anyone.  The new Kilsby Good Neighbours wants to start to change this. 
 
For people of all ages, having someone local who can look out for you can make a huge difference.  It can 
be something as small as someone putting your bins out when you are down with the flu, or dropping in for 
a chat when you are feeling alone, but it can help to make us all healthier and happier if we feel a sense of 
belonging in our community. 
 
I have just taken on Coordinating Kilsby Good Neighbours.  Many of you will have filled in an initial survey 
form last year and/or met with Gillian Farmer and John Graham, but you donôt need to have done either to 
start getting involved!  I have lived in Kilsby for 5 years and I am passionate about ending the social isolation 
and sense of loneliness that so many of us experience these days, no matter what our age.  In this digital 
age, we tend to be connected online, but so often find it much harder to talk to people in real life. 
 
Kilsby Good Neighbours is looking to create a social supportive neighbourhood where we all know those 
living around us a little better.  For our first event I am organising our first Kilsby Good Neighbours Meal at 
The Red Lion on Monday 16th March 7.00 pm - 9.00 pm.  This is for everyone in the village, whatever your 
age, to come along for an evening of friendship and chat.  Come on your own, come as a couple or come 
with a friend or neighbour, either for a meal or just to have a drink.  If you are interested in getting to know 
your neighbours, building friendships and growing our local community this is for you.  It will also be a 
chance to share ideas on how we can get to know and be there for our neighbours and make Kilsby Good 
Neighbours something that makes a real difference to peopleôs lives.  The Red Lion will be serving a pub 
classics menu (vegetarian, vegan & gluten free options available) on Monday 16th with prices starting at 
£9.95 for a main meal. 
 
If you canôt make that date but would like to be kept informed of future Kilsby Good Neighbours events, or 
have some creative ideas for Kilsby Good Neighbours, I can be contacted at karenKGN@hotmail.com 
Please donôt hesitate to get in touch. 

 

 

Kilsby Good Neighbours 
  Bringing people together 

  
Karen Wyeth 

mailto:karenKGN@hotmail.com
mailto:karenKGN@hotmail.com
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NEWS FROM KILSBY PRE-
SCHOOL 
 
Thanks to everyoneôs support we raised over Ã500 
last term. We have some events coming up this 
term so please do come and support us if you can. 
 
UPCOMING FUNDRAISING 
 
SATURDAY 7TH MARCH ï WINE AND WISDOM. 
Bring a team along to our quiz night. Teams of 8 - 
£8 per person. Two complimentary bottles of wine 
per team and nibbles. Kilsby school hall at 7.30 pm. 
To reserve your places contact Natalie at  
kilsbypreschoolcommittee@gmail.com or pop into 
the community shop. There will also be an option to 
pay via PayPal if that is more convenient for you. 
(Eds.  See page 12.)  
 
FRIDAY 27TH MARCH ï RAG BAG COLLECTION. 
Please make sure that your bags are in view of the 
road by 9.00 am.  (Eds. See advertisement opposite.) 

 
Please do LIKE us on FACEBOOK so that you can 

keep up to date with all of our latest news and 

events!  

THE NEEDLES ARE STILL  
WORKING HARD! 
(From: Vicki James Tel: 824589) 

 
You will remember that in the October/November 
edition of the Kronickle I told you about the yarn 
bombing by Kilsby WI in 2021.  Well, the Knit and 
Knatter groups are going strong!  Weôre beginning to 
build up a small stock of squares and lengths and 
everyone is getting very excited about where we 
might site all the wonderful pieces that are being 
produced.   BUT WE NEED MORE, AND WE NEED 
KNITTERS. The two groups that meet are thoroughly 
enjoying their sessions, as much for the social chat 
as the chance to learn/practice their knitting skills. 
 
Do come and join us ï now is your chance to learn if 
you canôt knit, and contribute to what is going to be a 
wonderfully colourful project. 
 
Our next Knit and Knatter is on Monday 17th 
February, from 1.30 pm ï 3.30 pm in the URC (with 
tea/coffee!), and we meet on the third Monday of 
every month so you can plan ahead. 
 
Itôs a lot of fun, and we would welcome all your ideas 
about where we can put our wool!!!! 
 
Vicki James, Mews Cottage, Ashby Road. 

 

mailto:kilsbypreschoolcommittee@gmail.com
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BENCH IN MEMORY OF PAM 

The lovely bench shown in the photograph has been 
installed at the junction of Butts Lane and Ashby 
Road and gifted to the Parish Council by Margaret 
Dean. 
 

WALKING GROUP 
(From Lesley Loader, ljloader@btinternet.com 
Tel: 822246/07783521052) 
 
Walks in February and March will start from The 
White House in Chapel Street, on the following 
dates: 
 
Thursday 13th February, leaving at 9.30 am. 
Sunday 16th February, leaving at 10.00 am. 
Thursday 5th March, leaving at 9.30 am. 
Sunday 15th March, leaving at 10.00 am 
 
For more information contact  
Lesley Loader 822246/07783521052 
ljloader@btinternet.com 
 

YOUTH CLUB NOMINATED 
FOR AWARD 
(From Clare Valentine, Clerk to the Parish Council, 
parishcouncil@kilsbyvillage.co.uk) 
 
Kilsbyôs Youth Club has been nominated in the óNew 
Group of the Yearô category at the Annual Awards 
Dinner of the Northamptonshire Association of 
Youth Clubs. 
 
Very well done to all involved! We wish you success 
when the awards are announced.  
 


